Charleston Lake Association

Annual General Meeting

Trinity Anglican Church – Saturday, July 28, 2018
The meeting was called to order at 9:30 AM by Bill Hallam.
1. Opening Words – Bill Hallam

Welcome to the 128th CLA Annual General Meeting
2. Welcome guests – Bill Hallam

Herb Scott – Mayor Athens Township

Matt Ferguson – Roger Kelsey Insurance


Joe Baptista – Mayor Leeds & the 1000 Islands


Liz Huff – Leeds & 1000 Islands Councillor

Vanessa Latimer & Kim Elmita - LTI

John Paul Jackson – LTI Councillor

Vicky Leaky – LTI Councillor


Mike Cappello – Prov Park Supervisor
3. Presidents Remarks – Bill Hallam

Don Curry a long time director of CLA & CLEA past away this year.
In 2006 he was instrumental in having the CLA Lake Management Plan incorporated into the townships Official Plans.

He was also responsible for having the lake designated as at capacity by the province.
On Aug 22nd please attend a meeting o final discussions of the OP, and on Oct. 22 don’t forget to vote.

Bill also discussed the water levels on the lake in 2018.

4. Messages from MP, MPP, Mayors
Mayor Herb Scott thanked bill for the tribute to Don Curry
The CAT boat ramp parking area is going to expanded

Herb thanked the association for the hard work we do to protect the lake environment.

Mayor Joe Baptista thanked the association for our input on the official plan.
Joe recognized the passing of Gord Brown.

5. Approval of 2017 AGM Minutes – Wayne Gill

Wayne Gill gave a brief account of last year’s AGM meeting held at the Trinity Anglican Church, Wayne Gill made a motion to approve the minutes of the 2017 CLA AGM. The motion was seconded by Liz Huff. The motion was passed with no exceptions.
6. Financial Update – Wayne Gill

A combined CLA and CLEA financial statement for 2017 was published in the summer newsletter. Wayne reviewed the overall results and no questions were asked.
Wayne Gill made a motion to have the 2017 financial report approved. The motion was seconded by Ed Ristan. The motion was passed with no exceptions.
7. Introduction of the CLA and CLEA Directors – Bill Hallam
Bill introduced all CLA directors who were present.
Bill introduced Katie Ross Info Centre Manager
8. CLA Directors reports
Dwayne Struthers
The fish diaries are a good source of data and encouraged our members to complete them each year and return to the association.

The next broadscale fish survey will be completed by the ministry in 2019.
Information gathered indicates that local lake trout are spawning and fewer stoked lake trout are being caught. Also the size of the trout being caught, are larger.

The loon count is about 28 adults and 5 to 9 chicks. They are using the loon rafts to hatch their young. 

The falcons on Indian Head are doing well.
Rocci Pagnello 
Rocci informed everyone that we were still sending students to the Ontario Student Nature Summit.
Wayne Ashford 
Wayne encouraged the members to participate in the golf tournament and or lunch on Aug. 11th at Cedar Valley Golf Club.

Pierre Menard

Pierre was pleased with the water levels this year, and thanked Herb for the townships efforts in Dock repairs and removal of the Bogs last year.
Pierre also encouraged members to donate to the Silent Auction for the Golf Tournament.
Mary Mansworth thanked all those who contributed to the 2017 newsletters and she encouraged members to participate in the Youth Camps.

Roy Angelow thanked Liz Huff for her help in a liason between the LTI and CLA
Mike McAdoo was recognized as a new CLEA director and that Irene Ireland was stepping down.
9. Questions from the floor
Noris Lineweaver spoke of the passing of Peter DeJong who was instrumental as their road supervisor. He asked the township representatives if help was available for the private roads. The reply was that some funding has been given but application for funding must be completed.
Roy Angelow encouraged the members to utilize the LTI website as it is full of great information.

A question was asked about the revised OP and how the building restrictions have been changed. Members were told that the restrictions are basically unchanged.
10. Guest Speaker – Mayor Joe Baptista – to speak on the Official Plan
Joe took the members through a slide show presentation on the official plan revision process. 
He spoke about the final draft and how it affects Charleston Lake.

He indicated that consultation was sought and received from CLA.

For CLA it should be business as usual and the lake will remain at capacity designation.
He also indicated that the plan is in alinement with both the County & Provincial Policies.
The Official Plan to be voted on is available in its entirety on line.
11. Election of CLA Directors – Wayne Gill
The CLA Board of Directors consists of 8 elected Directors each of whom is elected for a two year term. Last year Jay Kyle, Dwayne Struthers, Rocci Pagnello and Pierre Menard were elected to a two year term and will be completing their last year of that term this year.
Bill Hallam, Wayne Gill, Robbie Gibson and Wayne Ashford have agreed to stand for re-election this year.

There were no other nominations from the floor.
Wayne made a motion that these 4 directors be elected to a two year term as CLA directors and the motion was seconded by Noris Lineweaver. The motion is carried with no exceptions.
12. Shoreline Challenge Program and Winners – Jay Kyle
The 2018 winners of the Shoreline Competition were:
Cat A –John Simzer and Marielle Cothi
Cat B – Audry Botsford

The winners were presented a bronze statue.

13. Announcements
a. Golf Tournament – Aug 11th Cedar Valley
b. Canoe Raffle
On a motion by Bill Hallam which was seconded by Wayne Gill the meeting was adjourned at 10:55 am.

Wayne Gill

Secretary Treasurer CLA / CLEA
